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£1.50 entrance

including

free mince pie

and tea/coffee

Don't miss out, get into the festive spirit

and come along from 10 am

to enjoy our family fair and Nativity

Christmas Fair & Nativity
Burton Memorial Hall

Saturday 12 December
10am till 12pm

Competitions / Games for the children

Pre-School Nativity
11.30 till 12.00

Fabulous Christmas Raffle
Santa's Grotto

2 Tombolas

Burton Morewood School
Carol Concert

2.00pm St James Church
Wednesday 16 December

Service at 6.30pm in Church for parents



2

Please would readers note that  letters for  these pages must include

a valid name & address. This can be with-held from publication on

request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material

which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or

defamatory nature. BN reserves the right to edit letters & articles in

the interests of magazine space.

Readers’

LETTERS

Dear BN,

In reply to Roy Healey

Please can I thank Roy for his kind compliments re the

Onion Show and his request for more budding

gardeners to come forth and exhibit their produce at

the Onion Show. We can only echo that sentiment and

trust that the Allotment Association will generate those

gardeners. On a positive note we had new exhibitors

at Onion Show 2009 and we would like to encourage

many more to take part.

On the point re the distribution of the Onion Show funds

please may I point out that the decision to give to

charities was made by the Sports Committee. The first

50% of funds raised donation was to Macmillan Cancer

Care in memory of the late Peter Sandham, in

recognition of the work done by Macmillan in supporting

Peter and his family.

Every year since then the Sports and Onion Show

Committees have agreed to donate 50% of proceeds

raised to cancer charities and this year to British Heart

Foundation. Each of these charities has a local base

in Lancaster, Preston and Kendal. To answer what they

do for the Onion Show: simply ask anyone in the village

who has been a beneficiary of treatment for cancer or

heart conditions. A number of us might not have been

here if it was not for the skill of Lancaster and Preston

hospitals and the charities who support them.

In the past as families have grown up it was quite

common to hear the statement, “I have done my bit,

my children have grown up and there is no need for

me to support the Onion Show any longer.” By

extending the donations outside the village, the support

for the Onion Show has grown by being of wider

appeal. In real terms the Sports Committee receives a

larger amount of money than it did previously. Now

people tell us they support the Onion Show because it

supports these charities and teaches our children the

generosity of giving to good causes. Looking forward

to a successful Onion Show 2010, with lots of

vegetables from new growers.

John Long

FLOODING AWARENESS

Where to find information about flood risks

The following are useful numbers for anyone worried

about flooding:

Floodline: 0845 988 1188

Environment Agency enquiries: 08708 506 506

Cumbria Police casualty bureau: 0800 0560944

or 020 71580010

More info on how to cope with flooding on the

Environment Agency website:

h t t p : / / w w w. e n v i r o n m e n t - a g e n c y. g o v. u k /

homeandleisure/floods/default.aspx

Keeping up with what’s happening

Also, keep listening to BBC Radio Cumbria for details

from the emergency services and other agencies. You

can tune in on 95.6FM, 96.1FM, 104.1FM and 756,

837, 1458 MW or via your computer using the 'Listen

Live' link at www.bbc.co.uk/cumbria.

Cumbria Flood Recovery Fund

There is also a fund for individuals, families and

voluntary groups who suffered in the flooding on 19

November.  All donations to help will be most welcome:

see www.cumbriafoundation.org or call the dedicated

phone line 01900 820827. If people want to donate

cash they can pop along to any branch of the

Cumberland Society and the Furness Building Society

or any UK branch of the HSBC bank.

CONDOLENCES
All of us at Burton News would like to send our deepest

sympathy to the family and friends of Charlie and Jackie

Nicholson, whose sudden loss has shocked us all.
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A massive thank you to Moira Rowley from all the

children (and parents) in Burton and surrounding areas

for all her hard work and determination in getting the

playground up and running. Well done for such a big

task which is being used and appreciated by all.

A quiz in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support, organised

by Susan Williamson for MOTO in the Community, was

recently held in the Memorial Hall.

Ten teams took part, some dressed in Halloween

costume, and Dave Williamson was the question

master. A break was taken for an excellent hot pot

supper and to draw the raffle.

Quiz winners were Four Batty Women: Kath Duckett,

Jackie Nicholson, Glenis Smith and Sue Williamson

with 78 points and runners-up were The Shakers: Ernie

Entwistle, Stephanie Micklethwaite, Barry Morgan and

Anne Nichols, with 73 points. £350 was raised.

MOTO Quiz Results

Burton Childrens' Sports Committee would like to say

a huge thank you to everyone who came along to the

Village Bonfire and Fireworks! It was great to see so

many coming out on a cold wet evening. It was also

good to see some villagers giving a donation and then

watching from their own gardens - thank you very

much.

There were some fantastic pumpkins entered into the

competition and the eventual winner was Sol Metcalfe.

BONFIRE NIGHT

Many, many thanks to all who came along and

supported this event at the end of last month. St James'

Church is delighted to tell you that all monies raised

on the day have been given to Famine Relief-Kenya.

A grand total of £769  -  100% of which will be used to

provide food for the hungry. Thank you all!

'A Taste of Christmas'

AIR & SEA PORTS / HOSPITAL VISITS

SHOPPING TRIPS & PUB RUNS

For a reliable service, please phone

MICK BARKER
01524 782842  /  0781 4967103

E-Mail  bts@yobunny.co.uk

Burton Tech Support

Call Barry on 01524 781306

For all your computer needs

* upgrades * repairs

* training * security

* networking * virus removal

* internet (including broadband)

The Longlands, Tewitfield, Nr Carnforth, Lancs, LA6 1JH

Tel: 01524 781256 Email: info@longlandshotel.co.uk

Two course lunchtime menu - £7.50

Two course supper menu - £10.00

Monday - Friday 5.30pm - 7.00pm

31 St James’ Drive
Burton-in-Kendal

07879 681712
01524 781173

Brickwork   Blockwork   Stonework
Groundworks   Drainage   Driveways

Heavy Landscaping   Extensions
Bespoke Stonework
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Outdoors

David Craig

Northward from the Clawthorpe road,

through the gate and past the entrance to

the local nature reserve, all is leafmould

under your feet, dense spruce and massive beech on

either side. Going out onto  the Greyrocks is like

stepping out from gloaming into the day again. In this

broad space floored with limestone, surfaces gleam,

vistas expand. The church and the high-point on

Vicarage Lane are visible, just, and blue fells rise up in

the distance as though in another world.

The great reef has kept its beauty in spite of being

half-flayed for its 'picturesque' stone. The usual

walkway slanting across it is spoiled, lumpy rock like

badly poured concrete. Leave it and walk out onto the

original elephant-grey boilerplates and you're amongst

weird beauty. Surfaces are smooth as a salmon's back,

seamed by runnels five or six inches across and two

or three inches deep. They flow into each other, veins

feeding arteries. They deepen into mini-gorges fledged

with sycamores and ashes which grow four feet up

from the root before they feel sunlight and wind. If you

let your eyes trace this maze of gutters shallowly

downhill westward, you can feel your senses opening

out like the flight-feathers of a buzzard. Here a groove

deepens into an oval hole, its bottom filled with gravel

and darkness. Here a groove links with others in a

network like the skeleton of a tree.

The voices of the place are audible if you stop and

listen: a rustling of withered sycamore and oak leaves,

beneath it the contralto breathing of the wind, above it

the barking of two ravens flying high together.

The stone merchants did their best to ruin the place,

until the trade in limestone-pavement products was

made illegal. (For a time they sourced them from

Ireland.)  When we first came here in 1977, the stripping

of the top two or three feet had only just finished. Plants

have grown in again - ash seedlings, brambles,

prostrate cotoneaster, holly. What looked bleak then is

now feathery with foliage. The scars of the plundering

are indelible: drill-holes on the cross-section where the

surface was rived off, litters of broken stone. Near the

eastern bound where a drystone dyke (and many

notices) debar you from Holme Park Quarry, one sleek

surface (formed by trillions of sea creatures in a warm

ocean, then planed by glaciers) has been pocked by

drilling - a row of twelve holes two inches deep - I

suppose they were getting ready to split off some more

stone. Nearby, on my umpteenth visit, I noticed the

initials 'E B' chiselled in letters three inches high.

Where the dyke is met by the forest fence, there used

to be a gap where you could easily step through. This

was wired up years ago. Looking eastward you can

see how the limestone pavement was breached by

the quarrymen. On the far side of the great hole some

natural cliffs rise up, which I'd love to climb, and may

do if I live to see the closing of the quarry and its

landscaping into a park after 2020. How far the

pavement stretched I do not know. We can only imagine

what this upland of rock and grass and juniper and

hawthorn was like after the ice-sheets melted and

before the drills, the dynamite, and the dumper trucks

arrived.

Photo by Edward Ellis
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We had our annual meeting in November.

It was attended by 20 members. Our

President for the next year is Mrs Eileen

Kirby. Our secretary and treasurer remain

the same: Miss Jill Chennells and Mrs Helen Nixon.

We welcome our new committee members and hope

they enjoy helping to make our WI tick.

Our Christmas coffee morning was well attended and

we extend our thanks to all our helpers and those who

supported us.

Our December meeting is a Jacobs Join for our

Christmas party.

Our January meeting, on Thursday 14, is a talk by Kirsty

Pelling about taking her family on a cycling holiday in

Europe.

All our meetings start at 7.30pm and visitors are always

welcome.

We would like to wish all our members and friends a

very Happy Christmas and thank you to Burton News

for publishing our reports.

W.I. NEWS

McMINN CONSULTANCY SERVICE(N.W.)Ltd

Architectural & Building Surveying Services
Planning Supervisors. Land Surveying

Farm & Barn Regeneration

Tel 01524 781081 Mobile 07729 845147

PLANNING/BUILDING REGULATION APPROVALS
FOR NEW HOUSES, COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES
EXTENSIONS, ALTERATIONS & REFURBISHMENT

STUART McMINN  BSc  HND  ABEng

COLIN HARPER
* alterations

* plastering

* patios

* drainage

* extensions

* roofing

* stonework

* tiling

BUILDING SERVICES

Quality work at competitive prices
Free estimates

Tel:  01524  781194

Mobile:  07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LA6 1QL

THE  BAY  BLIND  COMPANY

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN

VENETIAN VERTICAL

VELUX

Each blind is measured and manufactured

individually, and fitted personally

Commercial and Domestic  Evenings and Weekends

David or Sandra

Phone/Fax 01524 781149  Mobile 07957 343071

2 Boon Town  Burton  Carnforth  Lancs

Lakeland Suite, Clawthorpe Business Centre

TEL: 01524 784856     FAX: 01524 781417

EMAIL: admin@lakelandvehiclesolutions.co.uk

WEB: www.lakelandvehiclesolutions.co.uk

Personal & Business Contract Hire/Lease

Cars from £129.99 + VAT per month

Vans from £149 + VAT per month

Low Initial Outlay

Everything from a Mini to a Land Rover

Burton News

gratefully acknowledges the

financial support of the

Kent Estuary Neighbourhood

Forum

Kent Estuary Neighbourhood Forum
meets at the

HERON THEATRE, BEETHAM

on Tuesday 8 December at 7.30pm

Contact Kath Craig for more info

& an agenda or to arrange transport
BN Editor will provide contact details
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South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel:   015395 63694

e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Roger Reports...
Money is not just the root of all evil but, specifically, is

the basis of all we try to do in our council work. The

root of all our difficulties is that no single person wants

to spend the peoples' money precisely in the same

way, when or where. Locally I am wrangling against

my fellow members who have their own priorities, to

try and get the resurfacing of Vicarage Lane raised

from a category 3 priority to 4 - or to the highest number

5 - so that the work can be done in the coming financial

year rather than involve extra temporary and costly

repairs having to be made to prevent the road

(especially near Vicarage Close) from being washed

away.

Sadly, the highways budget for our southern area of

the county has an overspend of £27,177 and the

Annual Packet of Measures an overspend of £11,292.

These figures can be balanced against a predicted

underspend of £84,000 on the 'Non Principal Network

Structural Maintenance' budget from which we may

be able to squeeze something to bring the Vicarage

Lane repairs forward. With some difficulty we did

manage to make a saving of £1,800 by cancelling an

Ulverston bus leaflet as the information is available

elsewhere. Our problems are aggravated by the old

issues of sparsity and rurality, as Cumbria has to

maintain the greatest proportion of road miles per head

of population of any English county. In all we maintain

7,300km of road network, 1,700 structures (like

bridges), 160,000 gulleys (road drains), and 44,000

street lights. After last year’s freeze-up we have also

increased the county's gritting and salting budget by

over £1m and I will be checking on our salt heaps etc.

soon. Please keep me informed and don't forget the

Highways Hotline 0845 609 6609.

Both Cumbria and SLDC are pursuing policies to keep

costs down, even if it means some reduction in

services. On the county the Executive is trying to keep

any council tax to below 2% and the members of my

group have decided not to take up the budgeted

increase in our expenses. More controversially, has

been a suggestion that the number of county seats

should be reduced from 82 to about 60. I am wary

about this as the size of Cumbria and the scattered

nature of our wards means that members already find

it difficult to get round their 'patches'. Also the increased

work load might put younger members off. Already

many of us put in a full working week and I don't think

the prospect of £6,500 is going to tempt many people

to give up more lucrative employment.

On the district council, measures have just been

approved to cut the establishment in order to achieve

cuts of nearly £1.8m (in a budget of £14m) which will

cover a current deficit of over £1m. But in the first year

the redundancy costs amount, I understand, to £1m -

so it’s hard going. The idea of sharing services with

other authorities has again been mooted. Already we

share some IT services and pest control with Lancaster,

and approaches are being considered to share possibly

waste collection with Eden. But a hint that this might

lead to uniting the two councils has led to renewed

fears that a unitary authority might be eventually

created. Over my 26 years as your councillor, unitary

status of having one authority rather than the county

and six districts has been put forward and rejected three

times. But what do you think?

By and large Cumbria has not fared too badly in the

recession, with only a slight increase in unemployment

compared to the rest of the north of England. But we

still need more highly paid jobs in the region and,

paradoxically, more 'affordable homes' for lower

earners. There has been some improvement as in

2008/9 46 houses to let from a social landlord and 12

privately rented homes have been created, with in

addition two 'shared equity properties' where the

occupants pay a mortgage on part and a rent for the

rest to a registered social landlord.

Let’s hope there will be better times ahead.  So, wishing

you and yours a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
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Thank you for supporting the “Teddies for

Tragedies” project, we have sent countless

to various parts of the world this year and many children

will enjoy the comfort of having their own teddy and

maybe the only gift they will get this Christmas. Some

have gone through the Shoe Box Appeal. Sadly there

will always be a need for them so please feel free to

continue making them.

A reminder of our slogan is “They are made with love

to bring love to be loved”. May you know the peace

and joy of the Lord this Christmas and into 2010.

Esther Nodder

Teddy Times News

School Carol Concert

Burton Morewood School would like to invite all

members of the community to our Carol Concert in St

James Church at 2.00pm on Wednesday 16

December. There will be a service at 6.30pm in the

church for parents.

CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTIES

Sunday 6 December in

Burton Memorial Hall

2.00 - 4.30pm

Age 0 - School Year 2

All children must be accompanied by an

adult

6.00 - 8.30pm

School Years 3 - 6

These parties are free of charge and open to all

residents of Burton-in-Kendal and surrounding

hamlets.

BURTON CHILDREN’S
SPORTS COMMITTEE

General Building Works

Property Maintenance

All Roofing Work

Plastering & Dashing

Tiling

Dampcoursing

Joinery Works

Plumbing & Electrics

Grant & Insurance Works

CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

MATTHEW CROWE

1 WHITERAY ROAD

LANCASTER  LA12QT

TEL: 01524 62881

MOB: 07775 833 114

CCCCClalalalalawtwtwtwtwthorhorhorhorhorpepepepepe

               HHHHHallallallallall

                          B B B B Businessusinessusinessusinessusiness

                                             CCCCCentrentrentrentrentreeeee

Unique Office Units
for Sale / Lease

Small to Medium Sized

Local Business

57sqm Conferencing Facilities, Spacious Reception Area,

Dedicated Conference Coordinator, Free Parking

Open 7 Days per Week, Available to Everyone

Contact Sarah on 01524 784320

 or visit www.clawthorpehall.co.uk

Duckett Ltd trading as Clawthorpe Hall Business Centre - Reg. England & Wales

Company No. 3763469  VAT No. 733 8445 21

SPOTTED DOG CHILDREN’S CENTRE
CLAWTHORPE HALL BUSINESS CENTRE

Tel : 01524 784321

For Pre-School Children
Aged 3 months To 4 Years

Mobile Childcare Services available

For weddings, christenings, parties etc

Open daily Monday to Friday 7.30am - 6pm

Fully Qualified Childcare Staff

Full colour brochure available

WYCH ELM
HOLIDAYS

2 Modern fully equipped static caravans - up to 4 people
Open March to October

Panoramic views of Lakeland Hills

Some disabled facilities available

Tel: 01524 781449

E-Mail: lakescaravans@mail.com

Web: www.lakescaravans.co.uk

Bungalow annexe - 2 bedrooms, up to 5 people
Open all year round
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Cumbria Police News

A grateful thank you to the organisers of the Fun Run

for their kind donation of £100. Also to the family of the

late Mrs Mary Taylor, with donations in her memory of

£300. These donations, as in fact are any, are always

gratefully received and are used entirely towards the

cost of pager rental.

However, it is now ten years since our team became

active, and in accordance with NHS guidelines, our

defibrilator has had to be replaced. For those of you

who remember, I applied to the British Heart

Foundation for the original machine and, being the first

group in Cumbria to do this, we did get 100% funding

from them, at a cost of almost £3,000.

However, things have now changed and as we can no

longer get this funding, we have had to purchase our

own. Thankfully these machines are now available at

a lower cost, and we have now ordered a new machine

priced at £1,112.

Fortunately, through kind donations from our village

groups, clubs, etc, and a lot of individual donations,

we did have enough money to pay for it.

As I no longer "respond", I am not up to date with

knowing what happens to the old machines, but will let

you know when I get any information.

Thank you once again to all who have helped in the

last 10 years. Mrs Rosamund Looker and I still look

after the funds, therefore any donations can still be

forwarded to either of us.

A Merry Christmas to you all, thank you again.

Susan Hargreaves

First Responders News

Seasonal Security

Recently there has been a number of

break-ins to properties in Burton, and as the temptation

of easy picking is especially high at this time of the

year, please take care to lock your doors and windows

and remove keys from locks, even if you are at home.

Please be aware as you come and go from your home,

and immediately report any suspicious people or

activity that you see and make sure your home,

outbuildings, cars and vans are locked.

If you think that your property has been targeted, do

not touch anything, call your police straight away. The

police telephone number is 0845 3300247. In an

emergency dial 999.

If you have any information about theft or break-ins in

your area please contact us on 0845 3300247. Ask to

speak to intelligence officer DC Matthew Belshaw on

extension 8624. If you wish to remain anonymous you

can contact the Crimestoppers confidential telephone

number 0800 555111.

Cumbria Police do not wish to cause you any

unnecessary concern and you should not be fearful

about living in your neighbourhood. You live in a safe

area. We feel it is important to let you know that your

local police are treating these recent crimes seriously.

We need your help to continue in the fight against the

problem.

Kendal Rural Policing Team

GOT A STORY TO TELL?

HAVE A FAVOURITE RECIPE?

WRITTEN A POEM?

CREATED A QUIZ?

WHY NOT SHARE IT

WITH THE REST OF

BURTON?
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Burton Pre-School

Christmas Fair & Nativity
Burton Memorial Hall

Saturday 12 December
10am - 12 noon

£1.50 entrance including free mince pie and tea/coffee.

Fabulous Christmas Raffle this year - prizes amongst

others include:

1. Weekend stay in luxury 2 bed apartment in  "Ramsay

Gardens", Edinburgh with £100 spending money.

2. Family photo shoot by Jeanette Marshall with

complimentary 10 x 12 portrait.

3. £100 River Island vouchers.

Longlands 3 course meal for 2.

Luxury Christmas Hamper + £25 M&S  vouchers.

Wine Hamper.

Macmillan-Clare Jewellery.

VVV Health & Leisure club 1 month full membership.

£25 Marks & Spencers vouchers.

£20 Waters Edge Restaurant vouchers.

Blackpool Sandcastle Waterpark x2 free admission.

Morecambe Superbowl x6 play for 1 hour.

Apollo Cinema Morecambe x2 Free tickets.

Children's birthday sponge cake.

Family ticket at Eden Ostrich World.

Greenlands Farm Tewitfield family ticket.

"The Zone" x2 children's play and coffee.

Complimentary bottle wine at Pizza Margherita.

Kath Stephens card collection.

Pots of Love, Kendal - £10 voucher.

The Treatment Rooms Grange over Sands gift bag

and more to come!!!

Raffle tickets available £1 each via Pre-School or

Annwen Sisson  BN Editor will provide contact

details

Pre-School Nativity will be on from 11.30 till 12.00.

Excellent stalls this year including Santa's Grotto,

Christmas gifts & decorations, cake stall, tombolas,

jewellery, cards, competitions and game stalls for the

children, chocolate raffle & refreshments & much more!

Don't miss out, get into the festive spirit and come along

from 10am to enjoy our family fair and Nativity.

Westmorland Marquee Hire
Corporate  Weddings  Private Parties

“when it has to be right”
Free and comprehensive site visit service

Competitive prices. Clean, smart, modern equipment

01524 – 782 414

www.westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk
Dalton Hall, Burton-in-Kendal, LA6 1NJ

info@westmorlandmarqueehire.co.uk
Prices start from under £600 for a marquee complete

with flooring and lighting suitable for 60 guests

Agricultural Contractor
Jobs you haven't the time or the energy to complete

yourself ? Costly tools needing hiring to do the work ?

Contact Graeme Woods for
• Hedge Laying • All types of Fencing

• Mini Digger work • Chainsaw work

• General farm/building maintenance

Mower and small square bailer, tractor and trailer

Tel : 07887 623580 or 01524 782250

VAT registered. References available

Burton Based
Driving Instructor

Dual-controls, patient and friendly
Free Theory Training

Pass Plus and Motorway Training
Nervous pupils welcome

Learning for the first time
or coming back to driving

Call Chris on 782645
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An Opinion...
Comments on the goings-on at the

Parish Council...

DEATH OF EX-COUNCILLOR MOURNED

The chairman of the parish council opened the meeting

by offering condolences on behalf of the council to

those close to Jackie Nicholson. Jackie’s death followed

days after that of her husband, Charlie. She had been

a parish councillor for a short time some years ago. An

Opinion would also like to take this opportunity to offer

condolences. It is hardly credible that we shan’t see

either Jackie or Charlie again around the village.

Other Announcements:

1. Notification has been given that the A6070 will be

closed around Dec. 14 or 15 for one week while the

road undergoes extensive repairs between Clawthorpe

and the first turn-off to Holme. The 555 bus will be re-

routed, but will make a special detour to Burton to pick

up and drop off passengers. Most PCllrs were grateful

that at last the road will be mended, but another five

minutes was added to the meeting by one PCllr who

inexplicably voiced objections to the temporary closure.

2. The Bus Shelter - A new bus shelter at the south

end of the village should be installed by early

December. The lengthsman and a hearty PCllr have

dug the foundations.

OPEN FORUM

1. Police Report - CPSO Rachel Thomas was present

and gave her report: There have been three burglaries,

which are being linked (and one similar in Kirkby

Lonsdale), viz: in Neddy Hill, Tanpits Lane and Dalton

Lane. In all cases householders had locked their doors,

but left the key in the keyhole. Items stolen included

cash, cash cards and car keys. They were all taken

from downstairs. Victims were advised to block their

cars in, if possible, if their car keys are missing. A

suspect has been arrested in Halifax and is on bail.

2.  CPSO Thomas had left the hall unfortunately when

a resident addressed the PC to support a letter in last

month’s BURTON NEWS which deplored the standard

of parking at the school when parents (usually mothers,

apparently) drop off and collect their children, with, it

is claimed, little regard for the safety of their own or

other children. Those who had tried to remonstrate with

them had met with a torrent of abuse. PCllrs agreed

wholeheartedly with the speaker that the situation was

unsatisfactory. It was agreed that a letter should be

drafted on behalf of the PC with a request to the school

that this should be sent in school bags to parents.

3. A letter from a resident was read out by the chairman

strongly protesting about the proposal that a 40mph

speed limit should be put in place between Church

Stile and Clawthorpe on the A6070.

4. Moira Rowley of the Burton Playground Cttee

showed PCllrs pictures of play equipment that had been

ordered. One was named Supanova, for ages 6-15,

the other was a Spinner for 4-15 year-olds. Moira told

the PC that this probably completed the playground

apparatus. She told us that the Playground Cttee had

now done its job and requested that the PC would take

over responsibility for upkeep of equipment. The PC

readily agreed to do this, and expressed admiration

for the work done, with a vote of thanks to the Burton

Playground Cttee. At the beginning it was hard to

believe that a group with little experience of fund-raising

and committee work could complete such a mammoth

task. With this under their belt, who knows what else

they could accomplish?

5. A letter has been received from a resident

complaining about fliers on telegraph poles etc. The

PC, we were told, had no powers to remove them, but

suggested they should be removed once the event had

taken place. It was pointed out that these notices are

usually for fund-raising or local matters, and rarely for

personal profit.

OTHER MATTERS

1. The NW Air Ambulance - A request for a donation

has been received, but a donation of £50 was sent

last April, the clerk reported, so that’s it, till next year. A

similar request from the Citizens’ Advice Bureau was

dismissed.

2. The Magic Q - The parish clerk wishes to study for

the qualification necessary if Burton PC is to maintain
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its Q status. The PC has been requested to provide

funding for this. The cost should be £225, though it

may be offset by a bursary of £100 from CALC.  There

was the usual grumbling about this, “What good has

the Q ever done us?” queried some PCllrs (as A.O.

has often asked too.) Well, pointed out the chairman,

there ARE powers, but so far they haven’t been called

upon by our PC. All agreed it was a good idea that the

BIG Q should appear on the Parish Newsletter and

other correspondence. “It shows we’re not tinpot part-

timers,” as our chairman put it, rather aptly.

3 The Clawthorpe National Nature Reserve

Management Plan Consultation - A.O. mentions this

cumbersome thing because, by coincidence,

OUTDOORS has written about Grey Rocks this month,

as she happens to know. “What do you think about

cotoneasters growing on the area?” she asked

OUTDOORS. “They’re part of the scene,” was the gist

of his reply, and an inevitable garden escape. So, of

course, is the dreaded Japanese Knotweed. But it

seems OUTDOORS takes an empirical approach, and

felt rather tolerant about cotoneaster. So, in a sort of

way, he more or less agrees with the irritable PCllr

who has been requested to remove said cotoneaster

from Grey Rocks because the berries have apparently

been carried there from his nearby estate, possibly, as

a flippant PCllr suggested, by his peacocks. (The clerk

was instructed to reply to Natural England’s request

for comment that the PC had “No comment” to make.)

The Parish Plan

With creditworthy efficiency on the part of the new clerk,

A.O. has been given a summary this month about

progress – or none – made by those creeping towards

the final aims of this plan:

(a) Dropped kerbs are now in place.

(b) Repairs are “in hand” on Slape Lane.

(c) You all know about the new bus shelter because it

appears earlier in this report.

(d) Everything else is “pending” in one way or another.

(e) Perhaps the clerk thought he could put an end to

the wayward Roper and Miss, but I have to report that

there is news. Poor Roper has been taken hostage in

Abkhazia, where, as reported last month, he went on

an impulsive caving expedition with a few lads he met

in Kiev. His parents have been informed. His father is

a harbourmaster somewhere in Malaysia, and his

mother is a rather well-known hostess living in an

Adams mansion in Westmorland at the expense of the

National Trust. When Roper’s parents  separated,  his

grandmother offered to pay his school fees, though

this proved unnecessary. Nothing has been heard of

“Miss”, but staff are getting fed-up with losing their free

time to take her classes.

A.S.
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Going Green  -  Dec ‘09
Greenhouse gas

Our new boiler is installed. We hope in the long term it

will provide substantial savings on energy usage and

bills. But in the short term we are instantly rewarded

by hot water that is actually hot. In fact it’s so hot it’s

scalding. I am in bath-time heaven.

But the heating side of it turns out to be a damp squib.

As Carbonlite selected the wall panel that controls the

system, we have a tiny digital box mounted on the wall

in the hall instead of our usual Starship Enterprise boiler

console. At first glance it looks easy to use. But of

course it’s a nightmare. No knobs to push, no buttons

to flick. Just a series of numbers.

He explains the first figure is the outdoor temperature,

which, he points out, is currently 17 degrees. I tell him

I don’t care what the temperature is outside. So he

moves on to the all important figure of indoor

temperature. “It’s 18 degrees in here, which is just

about right for the evening,“ he says. “But that’s only

one degree hotter than outside,” I complain. “Turn it

up!” He refuses, reminding me it’s not cold outside, or

indeed inside.  I tell him I’ll do it myself. But how, when

the whole panel resembles a great big buttonless digital

watch? He shows me what to do to reset water and

heating, but computerised gadgets aren’t my strong

point and it’s all a bit of a blur. He goes out to work and

I settle down with a hot water bottle and the manual.

Two hours later and I’m no further on. I throw the book

on the floor and go to bed.

It’s my birthday. Carbonlite is away and my mother

comes to celebrate it with me. She turns up with six

bottles of Radox. I line the bottles up in the bathroom

so I can scald myself with a different flavour of boiling

water every night.  It’s lunchtime but unusually the

house feels hot. I check the temperature gauge on the

digital box. It reads 23 degrees. Inside! The heating

shouldn’t be on in the daytime so I look closer and find

the panel displays the word, ‘fault.’ I shrug. Too bad if

it breaks when Carbonlite is away. I have no idea how

to turn the heating down or off. What a great birthday

present.

As the day goes on the house feels hotter and hotter.

My mother is sweating and asks to open a window.

But Carbonlite hasn’t quite finished the restoration job

on the sashes, and has warned if anyone touches the

woodwork, the glass will fall out. “It’s like a greenhouse,”

my mother says as we sweat our way through dinner.

I fumble around with the manual for a while and stare

hopelessly at the digital figures, before giving up.

At breakfast time my mother comes down, her eyes

heavy. “I didn’t sleep at all last night in this sauna. How

much is all this heating going to cost?” I know exactly

how much the electricity is costing, because Carbonlite

has reinstalled the carbon calculator next to the kettle.

But as for the greenhouse gas? No idea. Probably all

the money we’ve saved this year by installing the new

boiler. So much for low energy bills.

I stand at the box in the hall. It still reads 23 degrees

while outside remains constant at 17. I never thought

I’d long to press the ‘off’ switch on the central heating,

but I do.

Dave Rushworth
(formerly of Silverdale Computers)

Vicarage Close, Burton

Computer Repair
Maintenance

Upgrade

Tel:  07765 954386
or 01524 782869

email: dave@dezy.co.uk

DAYLUM  LTD

 General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:
M A Wilson,  19 Morewood Drive, Burton
J Swindlehurst , 9 Bowland Drive, Kendal

01524 782476
01539 722594

Telephone:



13

CHRISTMAS

GREETINGS
Brigitte, Paul, Angela and Dominic Rogers wish all their

friends and neighbours in Burton a joyous Christmas

and a Happy New Year.

JOYEUX NOEL
Mrs Mabel Prickett wishes all friends and former

neighbours and carers a happy, peaceful Christmas

and a good New Year.

FELIZ NAVIDAD
To Anne &  Barry – Thank you for all your hard work in

compiling Burton News every month. We hope that

you have a restful and well-deserved Christmas break.

Gill & Akis

KALA CHRISTOUYENNA
The Burton News Editorial Committee wishes all our

readers, distributors, advertisers, subscribers and other

supporters a very Merry Christmas and a Happy,

Healthy, Peaceful and Prosperous New Year. Also a

huge thank you to Gill & Akis at the Village Store for

being our collection point for copy and donations, and

for all the other help you give to us at Burton News

throughout the year.

FROEHLICHE

WEIHNACHTEN The Honey Tree Chinese Restaurant
293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe

Open 7 days a week for lunch

and evening meals

Modern authentic Chinese cuisine
cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
DELICIOUS DIM SUM MENU

Tel: (01524) 423860 or 420944

Cleaner, Drier, Protected Carpets

in under 30 minutes

Call Gary on 01524 782857
your local cleaning specialists

DRY FUSION TM

www.care4floors.co.uk

Meeting Room Hire

Dalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton HallDalton Hall

Business CentrBusiness CentrBusiness CentrBusiness CentrBusiness Centreeeee

BurBurBurBurBurton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kton-in-Kendalendalendalendalendal

All Enquiries 07881 930139

offices@daltonhall.co.uk

http://www.daltonhall.co.uk

Please make sure the birds
have food & water through
the winter months

REMINDER...
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Historical Footnote
by  Roger Bingham

In the Bleak Mid winter of
1894-5

The 'Great Frost' of December 1894 to March 1895

was one of severest weather episodes in local history.

There were six weeks of 'unrelenting frost' when, even

in daytime, the temperature rarely got above freezing

point. On several nights, in February, there were 17

degrees of frost. Yet the 'Arctic Weather' could be

enjoyable. Many Burton folk went on special excursion

trains to a winter carnival held on Windermere where

the ice was 18 inches thick. Others trekked over to

Kirkby Lonsdale to enjoy 'steeple chasing', curling and

hockey matches on the frozen River Lune. Nearer

home skaters could race on the canal all the way from

Burton to Kendal.

Though younger people, particularly, loved the bright,

cold weather 'great mortality amongst the old was

feared'. As there were no official 'social services',

vulnerable people had to rely on charity. At Christmas

'through the liberality of Major Hornby a seasonal

benefaction' of 8cwts of coal was distributed amongst

poor people in Burton and Dalton.' Again, in January it

was reported that 'through the generosity of Major

Hornby of Dalton Hall the Vicar, the Rev Chastel de

Boinville, has been enabled to give a second

distribution of coal to widows and sick people of the

village. Each received five cwts.'

'Festive Season' events continued despite the weather.

Hence in the New Year 'the members of Miss C.

Chastel de Boinville's juvenile choir, assisted by several

senior soloists, performed the operetta entitled "Golden

Hair and the Three Bears". The part of the Queen was

ably sustained by Miss Jane Robinson, whilst the

singing of Miss Mary Wilkinson in her part of Golden

Hair performed capitally. The Bears created great

amusement being represented by Messrs. C.

Chalmers, J. Nutter and J. Robinson. The scenery was

appropriate whilst the dresses showed great taste. The

singing by the children showed that the utmost care

had been taken by the skilful conductor. They attacked

their choruses with spirit and precision and seemed to

be thoroughly imbued with the spirit of the piece. Such

performance is seldom seen in a country village. The

proceeds will be devoted to the expenses of sending

the choir to the Wakefield Competition.'

Meanwhile, 'the members of the Dalton, Burton and

Holme Conservative Primrose League Habitation held

their annual ball in the Assembly Room of the Globe

Hotel. The committee made every possible

arrangement for the comfort and convenience of the

visitors. Messrs Cock's quadrille band was engaged.

The ballroom was tastefully decorated. Over 50 couples

were present. During the early part of the ball a "three

reel" was danced by special request, the performers

being Misses M. A. Wilkinson, K. Cline and Mr. F.

Hoggarth. Many visitors also availed themselves of the

opportunity of withdrawing to the smaller rooms for the

enjoyment of a quiet rubber.' (of bridge?)

More serious winter pursuits included Dr Penrose's

Ambulance Classes. On New Year's Eve the class

members presented the doctor with 'a beautiful

morocco writing case in appreciation of his kindness

throughout the lectures'. 'Technical Instruction' was less

popular. 'On Thursday evening Miss Musgrove gave

her first demonstration lecture on scientific

dressmaking. The lecture was free but the attendance

was poor, and unless more ladies give in their names

the class will not be continued.'   Perhaps the cold had

kept Burton's ladies at home.

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring

Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing

Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors

Loft Conversions etc

Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939
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An old woman's thoughts on
fireworks and the New Year

As a child I lived in the docks area of East Ham, in the

east end of London. I was five years old when the

Second World War started and my life changed

dramatically. My nights were now spent trying to sleep

in the Anderson Shelter dug half into the ground in our

garden. I listened to the bombs exploding all around

and prayed for our safety. Needless to say, I have never

liked fireworks nor Anderson Shelters.

The end of the war brought bliss in being able to sleep

all night in my own bed. However, I was completely

unprepared for that first New Year's Eve and the magic

that occurred. It started with my mother giving us pans

and big spoons, going out into the street and waiting

quietly, the whole street gathered. Then out of the

stillness came the hooters from all the ships in the

Thames. This was our signal and we joined in with

banging our pans and calling out greetings to

everybody.  It was a perfect way of welcoming in the

New Year within the community of our neighbours and

the ships linking us into the wider world.

I have experienced many different ways of welcoming

in the New Year, but for me that was the best. I miss

that sense of community as everyone now seems to

celebrate within the smaller family unit. In this recession

I wish that fireworks could be turned into pans and

spoons. It would be cheaper and far more satisfying

and link us all together in our community.

I am glad I have that memory. Happy New Year!

Alison Murphy

OPEN 10am - 4pm
Closed Mondays and Tuesdays

Tel: 01524 781777

Deerslet  Nurseries
Garden Plant Centre

www.deersletnurseries.co.uk 01524 782410

Bookings now being taken for our
Christmas Lunches
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Book early to avoid disappointment, call Jo or Val

Christmas Trees in stock end of November

Good selection of Nordman Fir, Lodgepole Pine
& Traditional Spruce

Christmas planted gift baskets, available to order

Monday – Saturday 10am – 5pm
Sunday 10am – 4pm

OPEN

For more information please phone
07759 245984

We take children from the age of  2 years including children who

are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Fully qualified staff.  Social Services registered.

Members of the Pre-School Learning Alliance.

OFSTED recommended.

Registered charity 517138

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall

Chair: Nicola Little

Pre-School Managers: Ruth Rhodes and Nicola Braithwaite

Opening times

Mon 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3’s / Over 3’s

Mon 11.40am - 3pm Over 3’s

Tue 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3’s / Over 3’s

Wed 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3’s / Over 3’s

Thu 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3’s / Over 3’s

Fri 09.10am - 11.40am Under 3’s / Over 3’s

Fri 11.40am - 3pm Over 3’s

Linda  Green

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

7, Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811
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INTERNATIONAL AIR MAIL

Friday 4 December

South & Central America, Caribbean, Africa, Middle

East, Asia, Far East (except Japan), Australia and New

Zealand

Thursday 10 December

USA, Canada, Japan and Eastern Europe

Friday 11 December

Western Europe

UK – LAST POSTING DATES

Tuesday 15 December - Standard Parcels

Friday 18 December - 2nd Class

Monday 21 December - 1st Class

Wednesday 23 December - Special Delivery

LAST DATES FOR
POSTING FOR
CHRISTMAS

Burton Village Store & Post Office
Opening Hours Christmas & New Year 2009/10

DATES  SHOP  POST OFFICE
Thursday 24 December CHRISTMAS EVE  6.00am - 2.00pm  9.00am - 12.30pm
Friday 25 December CHRISTMAS DAY  CLOSED  CLOSED
Saturday 26 December BOXING DAY  CLOSED  CLOSED
Sunday 27 December  7.00am - 12.00 noon  CLOSED
Monday 28 December  6.00am - 2.00pm  CLOSED
Tuesday 29 December  6.00am - 6.00pm  9.00am - 5.30pm
Wednesday 30 December  6.00am - 6.00pm  9.00am - 5.30pm
Thursday 31 December NEW YEAR’S EVE  6.00am - 2.00pm  9.00am - 12.30pm
Friday 1 January NEW YEAR’S DAY  CLOSED  CLOSED
Saturday 2 January  6.00am - 6.00pm  9.00am - 12.30pm

Extra Christmas mail delivery services

To get all your Christmas post to you as soon as

possible, the Royal Mail is offering you additional

services over the festive period.

Extra deliveries: In the week leading up to Christmas,

they will be delivering in the evenings and on Sunday

20 December.

Later opening: If you're out when they try to deliver,

you can collect your post from your local Enquiry Office,

which from 14 December will be open later. Opening

hours will be on the 'Sorry, you were out' card.

Free redelivery: In December you can arrange a

redelivery to your local participating Post Office®

branch for free. Alternatively you can arrange a

redelivery to your home, or a neighbour's address. Just

visit http://www.royalmail.com/redelivery for more

details.

For a guaranteed next day delivery (or your money

back), use the Special Delivery™ service, available

up to 23 December.

Please note there will be no postal collections or

deliveries from 25 - 28 December inclusive.
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Thoughts from the Village Store...

Stuck for Christmas Present Ideas?  How about...

A High Street Gift Card - available from £10 to £100

(now with no fee), they can be spent in over 17,000

UK outlets: including Argos, B&Q, Boots, Debenhams,

Halfords, PC World. Spend it all at one shop or a bit

here and a bit there.

Send Christmas Flowers or a Plant – pick up a leaflet

and order at the counter.

A Romney’s Gift Basket – a selection of Kendal Mint

Cake and fudge.

Give a bottle of locally made Bloomberry Juice,

available in three flavours.

Go Greek – give a bottle of award-winning Greek Olive

Oil or Balsamic Vinegar or a selection of Greek meals

and appetisers.

Stocking fillers for the kids – Sticker and activity books

at half price.

Christmas Fruit & Veg (and all year round)

As usual we expect to have daily deliveries of fresh

fruit & vegetables up to Christmas Eve morning.

Although we normally only stock a limited range, the

suppliers can provide most fruit and veg on request.

With a bit of notice, they even managed to find

Japanese Aubergines for Akis but they are still

searching for the “Cinderella” pumpkin!  A number of

our customers are now taking advantage of our daily

deliveries and ordering their fruit and veg from us.

There is no minimum order requirement - you just want

2 leeks and one piece of broccoli – no problem.  Please

ask in the shop for details.

V.A.T. – Advance warning

V.A.T. will go back to its normal rate of 17.5% from 1

January 2010 – beer, wine, spirits & cigarettes will be

most affected. Why not stock up on your favourites

before the New Year? We can order case quantities

for you. Please enquire before 15 December.

Thank you for your custom during 2009. We wish you

all a joyful Christmas and a Happy New Year,

Barbara, Beverly, Jan, Veronica, Gill & Akis.

01524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  78182801524  781828

Burton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village StoreBurton  Village Store
& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office& Post Office

Local products on sale
Marmalades & Chutneys - Sue Prickett, Hutton Roof

Juices - Bloom Berry Juice Co., Heron Syke

Flapjacks - Staff of Life,  Kendal

United Utilities water payments

• Euros, Dollars & Turkish

Lira on demand

• Other Currencies can be

ordered to arrive next day

• Award-winning Travel

Insurance

Flowers – send flowers by post

Fresh Vegetables Daily
(orders taken – please enquire)

Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek products

Baclava pastries, Dolmades, Gigantes,

Houmous, Olives,

J.C. DERBYSHIRE
BUILDING AND LANDSCAPING
TRADITIONAL STONEWORK

SPECIALIST

TEL: 01524 784840
MOB: 07967 092465

15 ST JAMES DRIVE
BURTON-IN-KENDAL



18

HALE GARAGE CO
(Practical Automobile Engineers)

Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale

New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs
Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment

Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres

Batteries, Exhausts & all your Motoring needs

Free collection or loan car service

(  015395 62173 / 62839

CHIROPODIST
HOME VISITS

Ian McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

Burton Morewood School

This half term in Key Stage 2, Years 5 and 6 are

continuing their work on a project called 'The

Victorians', and throughly enjoyed their visit to the

Bobbin Mill and High Dam. Years 3 and 4 are looking

at 'Ancient Greece'. They viewed all the artifacts at

Manchester Museum and later in the term had a super

morning at the Ruskin Library, they made books and

took part in an observational drawing session. The

younger children are doing a project on 'Food'.

Children from Year 2 upwards enjoyed their visit to the

County Show. All of Years 5 and 6 took part in a cross

country event and we are delighted that 8 of our

children got through to the next stage in Coniston. Year

6 had a fire safety talk. Animal Welfare talked to all

classes about caring for animals, as well as the role of

pets in Victorian and Egyptian times.

Harvest Assembly was delightful and all the gifts were

delivered the next day. We have received some lovely

thank you letters - do come into the entrance hall and

read some of them. World Book Day saw some

ingenious costumes in school. Our next non-uniform

day is the 11 December, no theme this time, just no

uniform. We do, however, have a 'Posh Frocks and

Smart Day' on the 17 December. (A chance to give

those wedding outfits an airing!). It is also the Talent

Show and Key Stage 1 Party that day too. All our clubs

are up and running: Netball, Family Sports and Drama

on a Thursday, Mandarin and Dance on a Monday and

Sports Club on a Wednesday. Do have a look at our

web site for many photographs of past events:

www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk.

All your children have designed a Christmas Card,

packs of which will be available for you buy shortly. So

don't buy any others just yet!

We have a few children absent from school at the

moment with flu-type symptoms. If your child does have

signs of flu contact your GP or the Flu Helpline for

further advice. The recommendation is they are kept

off school until they are fully recovered, usually around

7 days.

Please, when bringing and collecting your child, could

you avoid walking across the car park. Please use the

pavements and access the playgrounds from the two

small gates. As the darker nights are upon us please

could you take extra care parking and driving around

school. It is very busy at the beginning and end of the

day so do take notice of the no parking areas by the

junction and school gates.

We are still short of staff to supervise the children at

lunchtimes, both in the dining hall and outside on the

playground. If you are able to help, even on an

occasional basis please contact Helen in the office.

We pay £7.95 a session and lunch is included.

We had one nomination for the Parent Governor

vacancy: Antoinette Sansby. Antoinette has been on

the Governors for a number of years and we are

pleased that we will continue to benefit from her

expertise.

If you do have a problem, want some information about

an issue or would just like a chat then please contact

your child's teacher. If you are still concerned then
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Macmillan~Clare

GoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmithsGoldsmiths

Bespoke Gold & Silver Jewellery
Handmade by Designer Goldsmiths

Tony Clare & Fenella Macmillan

Are you looking for  jewellery or rings
which are a little bit different ?

Unit 8, Mill Yard, Staveley. Tel: 01539 822224

www.macmillanclaregoldsmiths.co.uk

macclare@macmillanclaregoldsmiths.co.uk

Jan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s PantryJan’s Pantry
Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues · Weddings · Christenings ·  Parties etc.

 For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
 07855 202124

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

YYYYYour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakesour Celebration Cakes
can be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done toocan be done too

please come and see me or Mr Thexton, our Deputy

Head. Mrs Boxford is Head of Key Stage 1 and Mrs

Pratt is our Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator.

We will always try and do what we can to help.

We can all be contacted by email at

admin@burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk - just mark

the email for the attention of the person you would like

it forwarded to. You may prefer to telephone us on

01524 781627 or just to pop in at the end of the day.

Kirkby Lonsdale Choral Society

CHRISTMAS CONCERT

St Mary’s Church, Kirkby Lonsdale

Sunday 13 December 7.30pm

Tickets: Admission at the door £6.00,
accompanied children free

The choir is delighted to be performing again for the

first half of the evening selections from Handel’s

Messiah, arguably one of the most popular musical

masterpieces ever. It is to be appreciated on many

levels: hummable tunes, rousing choruses, virtuoso

arias, memorable moments.

Your favourite carols will follow, some of course with

audience participation and we are pleased to welcome

Tracie Penwarden as soprano soloist.

Seasonal ambiance guaranteed with wine and mince

pies to follow! Do come and enjoy the evening with us.
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“Quality photographs preserve your memories forever”

Lynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPSLynn Robinson ARPS

PhotographyPhotographyPhotographyPhotographyPhotography
Informal, Contemporary, Reportage
Traditional Wedding Photography

Portraits, Family Celebrations and Events

www.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.ukwww.lynnrobinsonphotography.co.uk

01524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 48164701524 782279 or 07717 481647

3, Fern Terrace, Main Street, Burton, LA6 1LW

info@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.ukinfo@lynnrobinson.co.uk

Holme & District
Photographic Society

Calling All Photo Enthusiasts!

Holme and District Photographic Society will be

celebrating its 40th birthday in March 2010. We still have

an active founder member in John Wright who is deeply

involved in the clubs activities. We propose to mark

the occasion with an exhibition of our work in March

2010 at Holme Parish Hall, and we will be having a

photographic competition open to adults and young

people under 16 with prizes for the winners. Also we

intend to update the Holme history photographs and

produce a CD with a commentary.

This summer we had two club outings: one to Rydal

Mount which was blessed with ideal weather. The

second trip was to Heron Corn Mill at Beetham which

is a fascinating place and well worth a visit. The tour

was conducted by Stuart Hobbs who is very

knowledgeable on the history and working of the mill.

Our new season, which started on the 4 September

with a talk by the president of the Lancashire and

Cheshire Photographic Union, Mr Norman Thompson,

includes audio-visual presentations, Photographic

Union Collection viewings, as well as competitions and

members’ evenings. See our box advert in the What's

On section for more details of what and when. Our

meetings start at 7.45pm at Holme Parish Hall. We

always welcome visitors and new members.

Frank Walton
 BN Editor will provide contact details

Some months ago we appealed for groups and

societies to send us their details so we could put

together a directory of what happens in Burton, along

with the where, when and who to contact information.

So far we’ve had just THREE responses which is very

disappointing, given the number of groups in the village.

So, this is yet another appeal for the directory

information - please do send us the following about

your group for inclusion in the directory. It’s totally free,

it will not cost your group a single solitary penny, but it

may bring you new members - something many groups

say they would welcome.

What we need is the following:

Group/Club/Society Name

When you meet (days/times)

Where you meet

Contact Details (who is willing to be listed as your public

contact)

Summary of what you do (write us a paragraph or two

about your group so readers know what you’re all

about!)

Copy of your programme (if you publish one)

Then when you’ve done that, please pop it into the

Burton Village Store and ask them to put it into the

Burton News folder for us to pick up, or you can post it

to us at PO Box 86, Carnforth. LA6 1WY, or email to

us at editor@burtonnews.org.uk.

A.N.

Appeal for Groups/Clubs/Societies



21

Aches and pains from everyday life or after

accidents or operations, sports or exercise

injuries can affect your lifestyle

Situated at Pure Leisure,

Lakeland Leisure Village, and Borwick

can help you to return to a

full and active lifestyle

Call Diane on 07947 727 533 for

advice or to book an appointment

HOLME BUILDING
SERVICES LTD

1, Oxlands, Holme, Lancs, LA6 1RG
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All aspects of building work undertaken

No job too small, so call

Tel:- 01524 782472
Mobile:- 07977 093070

BURTON AMATEUR

DRAMATIC SOCIETY

For those of you who came to watch

'Who killed the Ship's Captain?', I trust

you had a good night and were thoroughly entertained.

Inspector Peach was on top form wasn't he?

Congratulations to the winning team who matched his

sleuthing skills superbly! Thanks to all who supported

the production. A good audience (and you were) makes

such a difference to actors and crew who have worked

so hard over several months – and it really gets their

nerves jangling! My thanks to the actors and backstage

crew for their commitment and for being such good

fun. The production would not be possible without them.

I had fantastic support in my rookie 'directorship'! I must

also thank Jan for her delicious hotpot (and patience!)

and the front of house staff for their hard work.

And so we look forward our first production of 2010.

We shall be performing a one act play and a variety

performance, similar to the one last year. This produced

a wealth of talent from the village and led to our

numbers swelling, as those of you who attended our

murder mystery will have seen.

So don't be shy! Come along and meet the gang on

Thursday 7 January at 7.30pm for our first get together.

The performances will be on the 27 and 28 March.

No, sorry, the tickets aren't on sale yet. We will let you

know how to get them nearer the time!

Fliss Holloway, Chair

Poetry Corner
LITTLE WILBUR & THE SNOWBALL

Little Wilbur could do no wrong

He was always very proper,

Until he built a ball of snow,

It really was a whopper!

Next Wilbur pushed it up the nearest hill

Then stood back & admired it,

But the snowball rolled back down again

As though someone had fired it.

Well Wilbur ran as fast as he could

But the snowball rolled much faster,

Until it completely swallowed him -

It was total disaster!

As Wilbur passed St Peter's Gate

On the way to Heaven,

St Peter said, "Just a moment mate,

You're number ninety seven."

"Your name is Wilbur isn't it?"

Said Wilbur, "How did you know?"

"It's the icicles on your wings lad,

And the snow upon your halo!"

LJN
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Christmas at the Kings

The Kings Arms, Burton
Tel: 01524 781409

OPEN ALL DAY EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS

Winter Warmers: 2 meals for £10
Mon-Fri 12-2 and 5:30-6:30pm Sat 12-6:30pm
(2 Meals for £8 when you flash your Bus Pass!)

Quiz Night Every Wednesday 9pm

Everything fresh and home cooked

Christmas menu now available
3rd Dec to 24th Dec (lunchtime and evenings)

2 courses £12.95 / 3 courses £15.95

Christmas menu available throughout December until

Christmas Eve.

Thursday 10 December - "Carols by Candlelight",

starting approx 7pm. Mulled wine, mince pies and lots

of singing. Please help us raise some money for your

local school. All children welcome, if you are elderly

and need transport just ring 01524 781409. Any offers

of mince pies appreciated.

Saturday 12 December - Christmas party night with

Disco. All children welcome.

Thursday 24 December - Food served all day until

8.30pm. Disco, all children welcome.

Friday 25 December - Open from 11am until 2pm,

drinks only. Also open 7pm until 11pm. For your evening

invitation speak to Ann.

If you are elderly or on your own and unable to get a

hot meal please ring Ann, you can join us at 2.30pm,

transport provided, or we can deliver a hot meal. If

you would like to join us in the evening for some

company, transport is available should you need it, just

ring.

New Year's Eve. Open all day for food until 8.30pm,

bookings now being taken. Disco until late, ring for

further details.

sr
ewoMd

E
lm

sfiel

Unit 4B

Holme Mills Industrial Estate

Holme

Serviced  -  Repaired  -  Sharpened

Ring  Eddie
Tel / Fax  :  01524  784747
Mobile  :  07785 521635

Mowers  -  Strimmers  -  Hedgetrimmers  -  Chainsaws

Holme Local History Society Publications

Book: A survey of Limekiln  Sites of South Cumbria

and North Lancashire, by Paul F Barker, M.A. £9.50

Book of photographs: Burton in Kendal, Clawthorpe

and Dalton, Photographic Memories, by Kath Hayhurst

was £8.00, now £4.00

Book: More South Westmorland News 1832-1835

was £4.00, now £1.00

Leaflet/map: An Historical Walk Through Burton in

Kendal, 50p

Cumbria Family History Society Publications

Book: Memorial Inscriptions - St James Church, Burton

in Kendal (including all the gravestones)

was £2.90, now £2.00

Book: Transcription and Index for the 1851 Census for

Burton in Kendal, Holme, Preston Patrick, Preston

Richard and Dalton  £6.00

All the above are obtainable from either

Miss D Spencer,

or

Mrs K Hayhurst,

 BN Editor will provide contact details

Cheques payable to Holme & District Local History

Society please.

LOCAL BOOKS MAKE GREAT XMAS GIFTS
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Sue LongdenSue LongdenSue LongdenSue LongdenSue Longden

Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928Tel: 01524 782928

Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595Mobile: 07766 395595

Holme GarHolme GarHolme GarHolme GarHolme Garden Serden Serden Serden Serden Servicesvicesvicesvicesvices

Professional experienced garden designer

RHS trained

All gardening work undertaken

including mowing, lawn care and

specialist pruning

Garden design and planting
ORDER EARLY TO

AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT !

BURTON BUTCHERS
 MAIN STREET BURTON     TEL: 01524 781219

CHRISTMAS

ORDER FORM

NOW AVAILABLE

IN THE SHOP

Christmas at the Butchers

This year why not check out the fantastic range of foods

on sale at the Burton Butchers Shop?  Bryn is offering

traditional turkeys and chickens, but if you fancy

something a little different, he also supplies geese,

ducks and pheasants.

Local beef on or off the bone, pork, gammon, bacon

joints and a wide range of sausages jostle for your

attention, along with cooked meats such as roast ham

and silverside beef.

In the bakery section you’ll find savoury pork pies and

sweet mince pies, alongside mincemeat and apricot

tarts, whilst Bryn’s range of cheese is mouth-wateringly

tempting: a nice slice of crumbly Lancashire to

accompany your Christmas cake, a tasty Garstang Blue

to serve with crackers after your meal or any of the

myriad of other cheeses Bryn stocks.

Christmas Order Forms are available from the shop

counter -  order now and collect on 23 or 24 December.

Once in a Blue Moon

This month sees a Calendar Blue Moon

here in the UK - this happens when

there are two full moons in the same

calendar month. In December the full moons will occur

on Dec 2 and Dec 31, so 19:13 GMT on New Year’s

Eve will see the Blue Moon. At the same time will be a

partial lunar eclipse visible from the UK, so whoever

said that eclipses happen once in a Blue Moon were

right on this occasion!

Drop us a line if you find this, first one gets a

mention (and maybe their picture?) in BN.

UCLOSE P

The Old School House

makes  another appearance,

this time it’s the chimney

stack that gets the ‘focus’ of

the Closeup shot.

Answer and  a new one in a future BN

(space permitting)

Here’s an interesting group

of electrical items, but can

you shed any light on where

in the village you’ll see this ?
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Vicar: Paul  Baxendale 781391

Wardens: Michael  Carr 781283

Janis Wood 781241

Trevor  Wood 781241

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590

Secretary: George  Flanders 781729

Organist: Kath  Mills 732194

Choir Leader: Kath  Mills 732194

Reader: David  Mills 732194

ST JAMES  &  HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH   TELEPHONE   NUMBERS

St James’ Junior Church
SUNDAY CLUB (ages 3 to 11)

Meets in Burton Memorial Hall most Sundays at 10am

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 16)
Meets most Sundays at 10am

For more information call 782758

Peace on Earth?

The Vicar Writes...

Paul

About 700 years before the very first Christmas, God

spoke through the prophet Isaiah and announced the

birth of a child who would be called “the Prince of

Peace”. He would rule the nations and “of the increase

of his government and peace there will be no end.”

But where is it? Can we see that peace?

A history of 20th century reveals that 100 million people

died violently in those 100 years. That’s 2,400 violent

deaths a day! Today, the rising death toll among British

troops in Afghanistan reminds us that war and strife

are never far away. Closer to home, one Mori poll

suggests that there are 3 million family rows each

Christmas.

At the time of the first Christmas, angels appeared to

some  shepherds and promised peace: “Glory to God

in the highest and on earth peace to men on whom his

favour rests.” Christmas cards still pick up on this

message: “Peace on earth and good will to all men”

they declare. But where is it?

During World War I, some men tried to take the idea

seriously. On 25 December 1914, as the British and

German troops fought each other from their trenches,

someone started singing the carol “Silent Night, Holy

Night.” Amazingly, the fighting stopped, a hush fell over

the battlefield and soldiers who’d spent weeks trying

to kill each other now embraced, exchanged gifts, sang

together and even played a game of football. And then

on 26 December they returned to their trenches to kill

one another!

Is that the sort of peace the prophet Isaiah and the

angels had in mind? No. But there’s no doubt about it.

Peace is what they announced. That’s what the Bible

promised. This child was the Prince of Peace and his

coming would mean peace on earth. Were they wrong?

Is this just another empty promise? No.

Jesus did deliver exactly what was promised. The

following Bible verse sums it up: “Therefore, since we

have been justified by faith, we have peace with God

through our Lord Jesus Christ.” (Romans 5:1) Put

simply, if we trust in Jesus, then we do have peace –

peace with God. That’s the peace that people

everywhere are searching for - real peace. That’s why

we sing:

“Hark, the herald-angels sing

Glory to the new-born King!

Peace on earth, and mercy mild,

God and sinners reconciled.”

May you know the peace of the Prince of Peace this

Christmas. Happy Christmas everyone.

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

See the Burton Boys’ Brigade Website

http://www.geocities.com/first_burton/

Want to know what the BB lads get up to...???
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If you would like to request prayer for yourself or for

anyone else, please contact Paul on 781391.

Prayer Requests

Little Fishes
Little Fishes is an activity session for pre-school children

(age 0-4). Sessions will typically have a bible-based

story followed by a craft activity.

It’s free! Snacks for the tiddlers & tea and coffee for

the parents/carers.

1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month, term-time only,

times: 2.00 - 3.00pm St. James’ Church, Burton.

New fishes always welcome, why not come along and

see what it’s all about.

For more info contact Jo Dugdale: 01524 781928.

December & January Services
St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

Sunday 6 December

10.00am Holy Communion Burton

04.00pm Christingle Family Service Holme

No Evening Church at Burton

Sunday 13 December

08.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Burton

10.00am Family Service – Nativity Burton

11.00am Holy Communion Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Wednesday 16 December

11.00am Holy Communion Holme

Sunday 20 December

10.00am Holy Communion Burton

11.00am Carol Service Holme

06.30pm Carol Service Burton

Thursday December 24 Christmas Eve

11.15pm Holy Communion Burton

Friday December 25 Christmas Day

10.00am Joint Family Celebration Holme

(followed by Communion)

Sunday 27 December

10.00am Joint Family Service Burton

No Evening Church at Burton

From the registersFrom the registersFrom the registersFrom the registersFrom the registers...............

Sunday 3 January

10.00am Holy Communion Burton

11.00am Holy Communion Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Sunday 10 January

08.00am Holy Communion (BCP) Holme

10.00am Holy Communion Burton

11.00am Holy Communion Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Sunday 17 January

10.00am Holy Communion Burton

11.00am Holy Communion Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Sunday 24 January

10.00am Morning Prayer (BCP) Burton

10.00am HuB All-age joint service Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Sunday 31 January

10.00am Joint Family Service Holme

06.00pm Evening Church Burton

Thanksgiving for the gift of a child

Sebastian Erik Marsland Mills

Sunday 8 November

Funeral services and burials

Charles Henry Nicholson (73)

Tuesday 10 November

Jacqueline Nicholson (55)

Friday 20 November
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Greenside, Holme, Carnforth,

Lancs. LA6 1PS

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST

EEEEEdwdwdwdwdward ard ard ard ard ddddduckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & uckett & sssssononononon

Tel. 01524 781232 (Joinery)

        01524 784211 (Funerals)

Joinery Specialists and
Funeral Directors

Sunday Service:
10.30am

Whizz Kids  ::  Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01524 732626

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

Mass Times:

Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson

01524 732940

for further information

St. Mary's  R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

 Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for Worship

are held from 10.30 - 11.30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:

01524 781601 or 01524 782052

or 01524 732336

DALTON self storage
• Indoor containerised storage

• Easy Access

• Well Lit

• Secure

Tel. 01524 782442
Burton-in-Kendal

M LookerM Looker LDLDLDLDLDMMMMM

DECORATING

Quality Interior & Exterior Decorating

Paper Hanging & Specialist Wall Coverings

Domestic & Commercial Work

Fully Qualified Decorators

All aspects of  the decorating trade

For FREE estimates & Advice call:

01524 782334  or  07939 374145

MICHAEL PLATT

PLUMBING and HEATING Ltd

DAY TIME  07850 472780

NIGHT TIME 01524 782390

WEB SITE    www.mplattplumbing.co.uk

CORGI  No

36856

BATHROOMS  SUPPLIED  AND  FITTED

RENEWABLE  ENERGY  PRODUCTS

SOLAR  PANEL

NEW  H.E.  BOILER  FITTED

AIR  SOURCE  HEAT  PUMPS

DIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITDIGITAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIALAL TV AERIAL

AND S S S S SAAAAATELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE TELLITE FROM

NBCNBCNBCNBCNBC-SK-SK-SK-SK-SKYNETYNETYNETYNETYNET
tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499tel  07710 400 499

or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561or  015395 62561

LOCLOCLOCLOCLOCALALALALAL- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFES- PROFESSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONALSIONAL- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE- RELIABLE

GET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITGET SET FOR DIGITAL !AL !AL !AL !AL !
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Boys’ Brigade

1st Burton Company

Congratulations to Ryan Williamson,

Frederick Anson and James Burton, the 1st Burton-in-

Kendal B Team, who met a table tennis team from the

1st Morecambe at Burton in the first round of the

National Boys' Brigade 2009 Table Tennis Competition.

They won 9-0 and are now through to the second

round, and have been drawn - playing away - to either

the 7th Southport or 12th Liverpool, who have yet to

play their first round game.

Thank you to Graeme Wheelhouse, the 1st Burton table

tennis instructor and officer,  who was also the referee.

The 1st Burton table tennis A Team have been given a

bye to the second round, and will be playing away to

either the 17th Teeside or 2nd Consett, the matches  to

be played by the 9 January 2010.

Photo: David Mills

A swashbuckling pantomime for all the

family!

Saturday 16 January 2010
7.00pm in the Memorial Hall

Tickets £5

from Burton Village Store

or  Julie Gregory  via bN Editor

Presented by Saltmine Theatre Co.

Arranged by St. James’ Church
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Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Workshop

Exploring Watercolour
Lynda Gray

Saturday 23 January
10am - 4pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Booking Essential: £5 per person

Visitors £1.00 Membership £6 from Jan 1st yearly

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to

arrange lifts & share transport to the starting point.

(* less than 5 miles at a gentle pace *)

December Walks

BurBurBurBurBurtttttononononon

FFFFFellwellwellwellwellwalkingalkingalkingalkingalking

SocieSocieSocieSocieSocietytytytyty

Sunday walk - members only

No Saturday or Wednesday walks

January Walks
Sunday 3 Jan - 12 noon

Potter Tarn - 5 miles
Leader: Mike Earl**

Saturday 16 Jan - 9.30am
Lingmoor - 8 miles

Leader: Reg Hesketh**

Wednesday 27 Jan - 1.00pm

Hincaster

Leader: Clive Horsford**

Friday 29 Jan
Annual Dinner @ Crooklands Hotel

Details available from Secretary

Holme & District
Photographic Society

DECEMBER MEETINGS

All meetings at Holme Parish Hall, at 7.45pm

unless otherwise stated

Visitors welcome at all meetings

More info from Frank Walton**

Fri 4 L&CPU Colour Prints

Wed 9 Battle + Kendal @ Kendal

Fri 11 Eastern Khundu Nepal, Boyd Harris. Raffle

Fri 18 Christmas Social

JANUARY MEETINGS

Fri 8 The Arctic, John Bamber. Raffle

Fri 22 L&CPU Slides Year 1.

Entries for Architecture Competition

Fri 29 Discovering a landscape of industry,

Andrew Lowe. Raffle

Fast Packet Boats on the
Lancaster Canal

Holme & District
Local History Society

Monday 18 January
7.30pm in BMH

Speaker: Andrew White

Visitors always welcome

Burton W.I.
meeting at

Burton Memorial Hall

Christmas Party - Jacobs Join

No Competition  ~  Hostesses: The Committee

Contact: Helen Nixon **

Thursday 10 December at 7.30pm

Cycling with a family in Europe
Speaker: Kirsty Pelling

Thursday 14 January at 7.30pm
~ Burton Village Online ~
www.burtonweb.org.uk

Your Virtual Community

 ** BN Editor will provide contact details
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Editorial... BN on Tape!

A reminder that Burton News can be obtained on audio

tape for those with a visual impairment.

Please contact Judith Ellis  via BN Editor for further
details

If you know of anyone who may like to receive BN regularly

each month, why not buy them an Annual Gift Subscription?

For £10 within the UK or £20 overseas they will receive a

copy of BN each month (11 copies per year). A great way for

family, friends and former residents to keep in touch with what’s

happening here in Burton. Anyone interested should contact

BN at the address below.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

Please send us your letters - articles - events

news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton

or post to BN, PO Box 86, Carnforth. LA6 1WY

or send by e-mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

LAST DATE FOR COPY FOR NEXT ISSUE

20 Jan for the February 2010  issue

Next Meeting (open to all readers)
Tuesday 19 January at 7.30pm in BMH

BURTON NEWS

Advertising rates for both Swap Shop or For Sale is £1

per month per 3 lines  (must incl. a phone number).

Copy of advert & payment should be put into a sealed

envelope marked BN Sales & Swaps and left at the

newsagents or sent to our PO Box address (see bottom of

this page). Cheques payable to Burton News please.

AN & BJM

Dont drop it, bin it!

Keep
Burton
Tidy!

A bit on the wet side !

What a way to end a year, and lucky in a way that all this

isn’t coming down as snow too or it would be over the roof

tops! The unprecedented heavy rain has caused enough

chaos as it is but, as ever, we in Burton do seem to miss

the worst of it (touch wood) and we can only imagine what

people in the Workington and Cockermouth areas will have

to go through over the coming months/years. The media

circus will move away when the next ‘big thing’ comes along

to report, of course, but the flood victims will be still in the

middle of all the mess for a long time to come.

Did you fill it in?

The BMH improvement survey that is. By the time you get

BN the deadline will have passed for returning them, but if

this prompts you, then better late than never, so still send

it back to the address on the form or drop it into the Village

Store for the attention of the Hall Chairman.

Door locked?

The recent spate of property thefts serves to remind us

that even in a low-crime area like Burton the sneak-thief is

an ever-present menace. In fact it can be argued that places

like Burton are more attractive to the sneak-thief as they

know that people will be less on their guard. If you see any

one hanging about and acting suspiciously whom you don’t

recognise, give the local police a call and they’ll gladly check

things out for you.

Another year of BN...

However all this couldn’t have been brought to you without

Judith Ellis and her small army of volunteers who make

sure that Burton News arrives on your doorstep, so we’d

like to say a huge thank you to all of you who turn out

come rain or shine to deliver the News.

We’d also like to thank all our advertisers who support us

- the businesses which now advertise with us cover all

sorts of services and products, so if you’re looking for a

particular thing or service, please do check our advertisers

first. Most of them live in the village, so by using their

services you’re helping support the village business

community too.
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Cancer Care Cafe
Last Friday of every month

at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(just over Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon

Free Parking

Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01524 381820

Every Monday at 7.15 pm
BMH Main Hall

Improve your Strength & Endurance

Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John *

Circuit Training

Every Friday at 6.15 pm
BMH Reception Room

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car

park every Monday between 10.00 - 11.00 a.m.

Why not pop along and save yourself a trip to

Kendal?

County Library

Van Times

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays 10.45am-11.30am

Burton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art GroupBurton Art Group

Mondays 2:00 - 4:00 pm

Burton Memorial Hall

For more details tel. 782749

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial Hall.

If you are interested, why not contact the group leaders

to find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm - 4pm Mary Newell*

Thursday 9.30 am - 12 noon Judith Ellis*

Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon Paula Firth*

Quiz Night at the Kings
Every Wednesday Evening

starts 9pm

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the Kings

Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or

older. To join the club and book your lunch please

contact Mrs Margaret Prady *.

S. Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every

Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone would

like to join the group please ask for more details

from Stephanie Micklethwaite *.

Come and Join Us!Burton Memorial Hall

First Monday of Every Month

9.30 - 11.30am

Library Coffee Morning

Borwick & Priest Hutton Gardeners’ Club

Annual General Meeting
followed by

The National Garden Scheme
Speaker: Linda Greening

Tuesday 26 January at 7.30pm

Borwick and Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

ADVERTISE IN BURTON NEWS

Is your group or society organising an

event or activity in Burton?

If so, tell us about it, and we’ll advertise

it for you for free!

See page 29 for how to contact us

  * BN Editor will provide contact details
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Community InfCommunity InfCommunity InfCommunity InfCommunity Infooooo

NSPCC Child Protection
HELPLINE  0808 800 5000

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by

the Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,

Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e-

mail to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe

and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,

contact the Kendal Office to arrange an

appointment.

To arrange a marriage contact the Kendal

Registrar.

Community Transport

South Lakeland

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,

optician, etc., please contact Mrs. Lynn Herd.  If you

could spare some time as a volunteer driver you

would be most welcome.

Enquiries BN Editor will provide contact
details

CHILDLINE
FREEPHONE     0800 1111

KIDSCAPE   08451 205 204

Useful Phone Numbers
 Burton News Editors 01524 781306

 Burton Post Office 01524 781828

 Burton Morewood School 01524 781627

 Dallam School 015395 63224

 QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275

 CrimeStoppers 0800  555 111

 Police non-emergency 0845 33 00 247

 Kendal Library 01539 713520

 Kendal Hospital 01539 732288

 Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards

 Cumbria County Council 01539 773000

 SLDC 01539 733333

No appointment necessary
Health Visitor:  Shirley Bennett  015395 64887

Monday  8.30am - 10.30am @ BMH

SURGERY TIMES

Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only. To make appointments

please telephone  015395 63553

Child Health Clinic

1st Wednesday of each month

10.00 -11.00 am

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre

on 0845 050 4434

email:  recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk?

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, CONTACT

THE CLERK - Peter Smith

01524  782198

The Parish Council meets every month on the third
Thursday in the month at 7.30 pm in the Burton Memorial
Hall. Members of the public are always welcome to observe
the proceedings.  At each meeting there will be an
opportunity for members of the public to voice their concerns,
under agenda item OPEN FORUM.  The Parish Council
hopes that parishioners will take advantage of this.

Planning applications: Parishioners are asked to ensure
they notify the PC as well as the planning authority of any
comments or objections they have about any planning
application within the parish.

The Agenda of the next meeting and Minutes of the last
meeting are always available on the Parish Council notice
board outside the Burton Memorial Hall or on the Parish
Council website. On the website parishioners may find
contact details for the Clerk & Councillors, and
access the archive of PC agendas, minutes,
reports & newsletters.

www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk
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THE VIEWS EXPRESSED WITHIN BURTON NEWS ARE NOT NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OF THE EDITORIAL COMMITTEE

Art Exhibition - PERCY KELLY - Lithographs & Etchings, ends Sat 12 Dec, Heron Theatre, Beetham

Burton Memorial Hall Xmas Bingo, Thursday 3 December, BMH

Memorial Hall Car Park Clean Up Day, Saturday 5 December, 10am onwards, BMH

Children’s Christmas Parties, Sunday 6 December, BMH (see page 7 for ages & times)

Kent Estuary Neighbourhood Forum, Tuesday 8 December, 7.30pm, Heron Theatre, Beetham

Burton Lunch Club, Wednesday 9 December, 12.30pm, Kings Arms

Carols by Candlelight, Thursday 10 December, 7pm, Kings Arms

Burton W.I. Meeting, Thursday 10 December, 7.30pm, BMH

Christmas Fair, Friday 11 December, 3.15pm, Morewood School

Burton Thistle Football Club Xmas Bingo, Friday 11 December, BMH

Burton Pre-School Christmas Fair, Saturday 12 December, 10am -12noon, BMH (see page 9)

Christmas Disco, Saturday 12 December, evening, Kings Arms (children welcome)

Christmas Concert, Sunday 13 December, 7.30pm, St Mary’s Church, Kirkby Lonsdale (see page 19)

Morewood School Carol Concert, Wednesday 16 December, 2pm, St James’ Church (see page 7)

Morewood School Carol Service (for parents), Wednesday 16 December, 6.30pm, St James’ Church

Morewood School - end of term, Friday 18 December, 2pm

Burton Tennis Club Xmas Bingo, Friday 18 December, BMH

Christmas Eve Food (until 8.30pm) & Disco (evening), Thursday 24 December,  Kings Arms

Christmas Day at the Kings, Friday 25 December, 12-2pm, Kings Arms

New Year’s Eve Party Night + Food (until 8.30pm) & Entertainment, Thursday 31 December, Kings Arms

2010

Morewood School - start of term, Tuesday 5 January

BADS Casting & Script Reading & Get Together, Thursday 7 January, 7.30pm, BMH

Art Exhibition - DONALD IBBOTSON Vibrant Pastels, from Tuesday 12 January, Heron Theatre, Beetham

Burton Lunch Club, Wednesday 13 January, 12.30pm, Kings Arms

Burton W.I. Meeting, Thursday 14 January, 7.30pm, BMH

Plays by HE Bates, starring Graham Padden, Friday 15/Saturday 16 January, Heron Theatre, Beetham

Treasure Island Pantomime, Saturday 16 January, BMH (see page 27)

Local History Society Meeting, Monday 18 January, 7.30pm, BMH

Film: "In Search of a Midnight Kiss" [15], Friday 22 January, Heron Theatre, Beetham

Art & Craft Society Watercolour Workshop, Saturday 23 January, 10am-4pm, BMH (see page 28)

BMH Management Committee Meeting, Thursday 28 January, 7.30pm, BMH

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

BURTON NEWS WHAT’S ON LISTINGS ARE FREE!

There are activities galore in Burton so check out

our What’s On listings for this month’s events and

activities.

KEEP US IN THE NEWS! YOU TELL US, WE TELL BURTON

Fancy a change? Why not try something new - all

village groups welcome new members - there must

be something you fancy having a go at!


